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Dear President of CNJ,
In the first half of January, over 116 men were killed during riots and conflicts between criminal gangs in five different prisons in Amazonas, Roraima and Rio Grande do Norte states in northern Brazil.
I urge you to adopt immediate measures to prevent other possible imminent riots and killings in the prison system by adressing the overcrowding and poor conditions, and conflicts between nationally-operating criminal gangs. I also urge you to ensure that a prompt, thorough and impartial investigation is conducted into the killings in the prisons of the abovementioned northern states and to bring all those suspected of criminal responsibility to justice. 

Finally, I call on you to implement the recommendations made by the National Mechanism on the Prevention of Torture and the UN Special Rapporteur on Torture in its report on its mission to Brazil.
Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
